
The Mosley Academy 
 

School Uniform Procedure 
 

Please also see the JTMAT Uniform policy – link available on the school website  
 
 
We believe that a school uniform is important as: 
 

• It looks smart 
 

• Contributes to a sense of belonging and identity 
 

• Gives a common purpose 
 

• Fosters a feeling of pride 
 
The school has a distinctive royal blue uniform which encourages a sense of identity and belonging 
within the school.  We insist on our children's uniform coming from the same supplier as this 
ensures the uniform looks consistent.  You would be surprised how different 'royal blue' looks from 
a different supplier! 

Our uniform consists of royal blue cardigan, jumper or sweatshirt, with the school logo, worn with light 
grey trousers or skirt and a white shirt or blouse.  Children must wear black shoes - not trainers or boots. 

All items of our uniform can be ordered from My Uniform (see below). 

For PE children will need trainers for outdoor sport, black shorts and a blue T-shirt with the school logo. 
Black tracksuits are also required for outdoor PE lessons. 

It is important that all clothing is labelled with the child's name please. 
 
Our school uniform is as follows: 
 

• A royal blue sweatshirt or cardigan with the school logo* 
 

• A white shirt or blouse 
 

• Grey trousers / shorts / skirt / pinafore 
 

• A blue gingham dress in Summer / early Autumn 
 

• A waterproof coat with a hood or a hat 
 

• Black shoes – no boots or trainers 
 

• Grey tights or socks 
 
Hair accessories such as slides, ribbons, bobbles etc. should be simple and if possible in school colours. 
 
Parents are asked to ensure that all items are labelled clearly with their child’s name. 
 



For safety reasons we ask that the children do not wear jewellery in school with the exception of a 
wristwatch and small plain stud earrings for pierced ears.  
During P.E. watches must be removed – stud earrings must be removed (by the child). 
 
Please make sure school bags are not too large.  In the infant classes a ‘Book Bag’ is preferred due to 
space in the cloak rooms.  These can be purchased in the school colour with the Mosley logo.  Junior 
children are asked to bring a small bag that will fit on and stay on their peg.  Large ruck sacks are not 
necessary and can cause a trip hazard. 
 
*Please note:  
Our uniform is available from My Uniform in Burton-on-Trent.  This company produce the best version 
of our uniform (e.g. the blue is not the same in other versions of uniform from other suppliers).   
 
 
PE Kit 
 
For health and safety reasons it is important that children are properly dressed for any physical activity. 
 
Our uniform for PE is as follows: 
 

• bare feet for gymnastics 
 

• Trainers for games and outside PE 
 

• Black shorts and blue school logo shirt (t shirts are sometimes worn in team colours – e.g. sports 
day) 

 
• Football boots for matches (KS2) 

 
• Swimming trunks / swimsuit and swimming cap (KS2) 

 
• A black tracksuit/jogging bottoms may be worn outside on cooler days. School hoodies can be 

purchased with the logo on too. 
 
 
PE kit should be worn by your child on PE days in school. 
 

 
• All items of PE clothing must be named. 
• Please see above for PE uniform expectations for PE kit 

 
 
Reception Children 
 
In addition we request that our Reception children have a waterproof and wellies provided to be left in 
school for outdoor activities whatever the weather! 
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